
                            

 

 

 

 May 16, 2022 

 

 

Re: BELLAIRE DRIVE CLOSING TO THRU TRAFFIC 

 

Dear CASD Staff, 

 

The Carlisle Area School District will be permanently closing Bellaire Drive to through traffic 

beginning June 13, 2022.  Bellaire Drive is a private, school district owned road that has been used 

over the years as a short cut for drivers to W. Penn Street.  Currently, Bellaire Drive connects PA 

Route 74, Waggoners Gap Road, and W. Penn Street in the Carlisle Borough.  Bellaire Drive will be 

closed at both the north and south ends of Ken Millen Stadium on the Carlisle High School 

campus.   

 

There are two main purposes of this closure.  First, the closure is necessary for the construction of 

the new artificial turf field on the east side of Bellaire Drive (across from Ken Millen Stadium).  

Secondly, closing Bellaire Dr to through traffic will increase the safety on our high school campus.  

Bellaire Drive goes through the middle of our high school campus and creates unnecessary 

vehicular traffic between our buildings often compromising the safety of our students. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Eric C. Sands 
Eric C. Sands 

Director of Operations 

Carlisle Area School District  

540 West North Street • Carlisle, Pennsylvania 17013 

717-240-6800 • www.carlisleschools.org 

Dr. Patricia B. Sanker • Acting Superintendent 
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